

EPARCHY OF SAINT MARON OF BROOKLYN OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

109 Remsen Street
Brooklyn, New York 11201-4212
Tel: (718) 237-9913 Fax: (718) 243-0444
chancerystmaron@verizon.net www.stmaron.org

8 December 2021 Feast of the Immaculate Conception, 2021 Prot. No. 778/1/21 Cir. No. 21.53

Dear Brother Priests, Deacons and Subdeacons, Consecrated Women and Men, Lay Faithful,

Pope Francis has invited all of us to be a part of the Synod in Rome to be held in 2023. This synod intends to focus on the need for the inclusion and participation of all the Christian faithful in the life of the Church. The term *synod* comes from two Greek words meaning "to journey together."

Our Eparchy would like to respond to the Holy Father's invitation and participate in the preparation for the Synod on Synodality by having discussions among the laity in our parishes and among clergy in the various regions.

I have asked the pastors to organize groups of parishioners and to explore some important questions in the life of the Church, by listening to the Holy Spirit and each other. The five Protopresbyters will organize the priests, deacons and subdeacons in their regions for small group meetings for this same purpose. In a similar way, there will be opportunities for our seminarians, consecrated men and women and eparchial organizations to meet with the Bishop and/ or his appointee to discuss matters of importance.

Lastly, in March, I hope to have a Zoom meeting with the coordinating team that will give me the opportunity once again to listen as we strive to become even better a synodal Church.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

+ Gregory John Mansour

+ Gregor

GJM/rb